
 

  
  

Mr Rory Pryor 
C/- Ursino Architects 
Suite 313, 49 Queens Road 
Five Dock NSW 2046 
 
Email: leon@ursino.com.au  
 
11th March 2022 

 

RE:  55 WOOLGOOLGA STREET, NORTH BALGOWLAH NSW 
EXCAVATION INSPECTION (2ND MARCH 2022) 
GEE Letter Reference: G21059NB-L01F 

 
Dear David, 
 
Geo-Environmental Engineering Pty Ltd (GEE) has previously completed the following 
geotechnical investigation at 55 Woolgoolga Street, North Balgowlah NSW (herein referred 
to as the site) and the investigation related to a proposed residential development: 

◊ Geo-Environmental Engineering Pty Ltd, 2021: Geotechnical Investigation Report 55 
Woolgoolga Street, North Balgowlah NSW.  Prepared for Mr Rory Prior, Report ID 
G21059NB-R01F dated 9th August 2021. 

 
Our report was based on a set of architectural plans prepared by Ursino Architects and 
dated the 9th August 2021, however, the plans have been altered and Council has requested 
that GEE review the new plans and if necessary make changes to our geotechnical report.  
Based on our review of the updated architectural plans that are dated the 1st February 
2022, GEE considers that our report is still relevant for the new design.   
 
If you have any questions about the content of this letter, please do not hesitate to contact 
the undersigned.  
 

Yours sincerely 

  
Stephen McCormack (B. E. Civil – Hons, MIEAust, CPEng, NER) 
Principal 


